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January 21, 2021 
 
F. Jeffrey Callender 
9121 Pintail Loop 
Blaine, WA  98230 
 
Dear Mr. Callender: 
 
On July 10, 2018, the Whatcom County Council appointed you to the Business and 
Commerce Advisory Committee, representing higher education. The Advisory 
Committee is an active and important partner in reviewing regulations and policies that 
could impact local businesses, industry, and economic development. Regular 
participation by its members is important to its success. The representative of higher 
education provides necessary perspective and an important voice on the Committee. 
 
The County and the Advisory Committee hope you will continue to be an active member 
on the committee. I understand that the last meeting you were able to attend was in 
August 2019. If you would like to continue to serve on the Advisory Committee, or if 
you feel you’re unable to continue to participate, please notify either the County Council 
Office or Don Goldberg by February 2 (contact information below).  
 

• County Council Office: 360-778-2010, council@co.whatcom.wa.us 
• Don Goldberg: 360-676-2500, DGoldberg@portofbellingham.com 

 
If there is anything we can do to help facilitate your continued participation on the 
Committee, please let me know. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Barry Buchanan, Chair 
Whatcom County Council 
 
c:      Whatcom County Councilmembers 
         Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council 
         Don Goldberg, Port of Bellingham 
         Correspondence file 
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